



The Twenty Hundred Club

Narragansett Bay, Rhode Island
Twentyhundredclub.org

Minutes of Tuesday, November 5, 2019

In attendance: Marcus, Nick, Bill, Peter, EC and Gary

Location: IYRS Library, Newpor

Opening remarks were made at 19:04 by Commodore Marcus followed by the reading of last year's notes by Secretary Gary

There were 10 members of the club present to learn of the club's progress, and plans for the upcoming season, including Robin who will be the new Rear Commodore and head of social events, she will be replacing Lisa who will be moving up to Vice Commodore . Due to not having a quorum of at least 20 people, election of the officers will be announced at the annual awards dinner next April to be held at the Viking Hotel, Newport.

Marcus thanked all for their help while he was Commodore and he offered to take responsibility of race committee next year. Group was particularly pleased with how race results were being handled...quick turnaround (thanks Bill!)

TREASURER'S REPORT: Peter "we have money"... total current balance is \$8,367.... club paid \$750 in advance to Viking with another \$750 to follow....prepayments for annual Shore Party/Awards

RACE: Discussion ...the best date for the BI race... traditionally it had occurred on VJ (three day weekend) ... but then was inadvertently switched to the weekend before and although there had been some discussion by members as to why this happened ...it was disclosed (by Nick) that the participation was much better than prior VJ weekend races... that said, it was decided to hold the event on the non VJ weekend ...

CURRENT CALENDAR

JUNE 20	AAR
JULY 11	CUTTY HUNK RACE
AUG 1	BI RACE (OUT)
AUG 3	BI RACE (IN)
AUG 29	PRINCE HENRY
SEP 19	FALL RACE (AROUND PRUDENCE)

THE THREE BRIDGE FISACO RACE proposed last year by Moose Bill suggested June 7th as best date (no conflicts)....MT Hope, Jamestown, Newport Bridges..... Bill suggested that Moose write document....EC suggested in the same fashion as the re-write of the Prince Henry document (form a committee).. it would then be added to calendar as a new race at no additional cost....Tom Charlton offered to help with SI.....

Start to be in the vicinity of Half Way Rock.... details as to time and actual start locations will not be placed on the race calendar until sorted out. Tim Grimes offered to assist with Race Committee

BI after race party price of admission to rise as we expect to make grocery purchase locally rather than bring the goods to the Island Robin to head this (with the guidance and assistance from Lisa) ... more study needs to be done.... we will still be looking for volunteers to assist.... location of after race party not determined but will not be in the location previously held due to the increasing size of participation in recent years

EC to reach out to Dave McMillian (QUANTUM) to sponsor a winter event with THC.

NOMINTING COMMITTEE: has proposed the following slate

Nick Commodore
Lisa Vice-Commodore
Robin Rear Commodore
Peter Treasurer
Gary Secretary

PHRF: Wil Museler discussed possible changes to PHRF ratings that may be beneficial to Cruising class boats Discussion was on measurements, in particular spinnaker boats that choose to use a spinnaker that is Typically 80% of the allowable size, they will get credit

WEBSITE: Bill will be taking down and re-doing shop clarifying you must be a member in order to participate in race schedule

Meeting Adjourned at 20:02

Respectfully submitted
Gary Venable